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The Hiawatha City Council met in special session on September 16, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, and Linda Bendixen. Staff present: City Administrator Dave Van Dee; City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guest present: Dan Hoffman and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
Town Center Master Plan with Dave Ciaccio
C.1.b. Review total areas of Town Center Plan

City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed the Town Center Boundary lines. The boundary lines begin at Center Point Road by the library, and the Dairy Queen then to East Willman to A Avenue then to East Clark, behind properties fronting on Center Pt. Road, then the main part of Oakbrook Mobile Home Park to A’hearn Plumbing to the south side of Rockwell and then back to Center Pt. Rd., encompassing the large vacant property along Center Point Road then across the railroad tracks at Center Point Road, follows the right of way line to 380-, the new city hall to West Clark Street. Ransom stated that if the council wanted to add in other connecting areas this would be the time to add them to the Master Plan. Council then discussed the possibility of adding the area along the west side of Robins Road (an empty lot and the balance of Oak Brook Mobile Home Park) and areas south of West Clark Street.
Marty Bruns asked if the additional areas discussed would affect the process of tonight’s meeting. Dave Ciaccio, Dave Van Dee and Dick Ransom all said that whether these areas are added to the Town Center Master Plan tonight or at another time does not affect tonight’s process. 

Bob Rampulla asked what purpose these additional areas would have to the Town Center Master Plan.
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee stated, “It would be beneficial to add these areas at a future point. The purpose of adding the additional areas would be for future expansion.” 

Dave Ciaccio additionally stated, that the additional land being discussed is currently not being utilized and should be used for a greater tax base and land purposes. 

C. 1.a. Review and discuss Town Center Master Plan decision matrix to confirm plan intersection concepts

Dave Ciaccio reviewed each of the council’s votes for each of the choices provided on the Decision Matrix of the Town Center Master Plan they are as follows: 
Decision #1 Building Form & Entry 

Recessed Circular Entry       0

Circular Entry                       2

Recessed Corner Entry         3

Council discussed the pros and cons of each choice for building form & entry. 
The recessed corner entry was the majority vote; however council realizes that there may be a hybrid approach. 

* Van Dee iterates that this information only identifies council preferences as it is presented to the public.   


Decision #2 Building Image

Traditional             1

Contemporary        2 

Blended                  2

Marty Bruns opened the discussion stating that he chose contemporary building images based on the council’s past meeting that suggested steering away from a traditional look, so contemporary seemed more appropriate. 

Dick Olson stated he believed our new city hall is contemporary and that is how all the four (4) quadrants should be designed. 

Bob Rampulla also chose to go with contemporary.

Linda Bendixen initially voted traditional but after rethinking she believes that if the council’s focus were based on the new city hall, then contemporary would be appropriate.

Contemporary is the majority vote for Decision #2 Building Image 

Decision #3 Plaza/Walkway Paving


Primarily Concrete                           3

Primarily Specialty Paving              0


Concrete & Special Paving Blend    2

Marty Bruns chose primarily concrete for decision #3 Plaza/Walkway Paving based on thoughts that he does not believe that pedestrians will utilize the plaza area as presented. 

Linda Bendixen also chose primarily concrete, she stated that it is easier to maintain and most cost effective. 

Dick Olson chose concrete & special paving blend. Olson stated that he believes concrete & special paving blend is the appropriate look that we need in the Town Center Master Plan. This area will be a community gathering place; it would look sharper and welcoming. 

Bob Rampulla stated that, “aesthetically option #3 concrete & special paving blend is nicer. Rampulla has seen the blended concrete and special paving in other communities used as path ways for pedestrians, the blended look is needed and it looks very nice.”
Mayor Theis stated this area is in the heart of the trail and the concrete & special paving blend would be very attractive.

Marty Bruns reiterates his concerns about the pedestrian area. Linda Bendixen stated, “She is not confident that this is a needed project and would like to see the public’s input before making any further decisions.” 

Bob Rampulla and Dick Olson stated that tonight’s purpose is just a plan with council input and the public will have their opportunity to express their thoughts at a later date regarding the information decided on tonight. 

Dick Olson asked Dave Ciaccio to present combinations of the decisions made tonight with contemporary being the main building image to be used for the public input meetings. 

City Clerk, Kim Downs asked for clarification regarding the presentation of each of the decisions. Downs asked if there would be a presentation that would demonstrate the circular entry with contemporary building image and primary concrete and then another with the circular entry with contemporary building image and concrete & special blend and so on. 

Dave Ciaccio responded by saying that, “He did not want to paint the picture. He would prefer to just give them the options.” 

Linda Bendixen asked if at the public input meetings, if they were planning on asking the citizens if they even wanted a town center.

Bob Rampulla asked, “Who determined that we needed the town center first of all.” Linda Bendixen responded by saying, “The city really never got past the round-a-bout issue.” 

C 1.c.What is the plan for the public meeting?

· The council will plan to show the public the ideas of the Town Center Master Plan allowing citizens questions and input.   
· The council is provoking the citizens to move forward now that we are past the round-a-bout issue. 

· The council agrees that they do not want the intersection to remain the same. It is time to move forward with plans to improve the intersection. 

The next steps:

· Meet with Dave Ciaccio to view the ideas the council agreed upon at tonight’s meeting
· The next scheduled meeting with Dave Ciaccio is set for November 3, 2008 @ 5:30 P.M.
Council noted:

· City Hall is not connected to the Town Center Master Plan, but it does set perspectives for the other three (3) quadrants
· The Town Center does depend on the intersection; the intersection improvements are just simple as in needed 

· For the public input meetings, it is important to give a clear concept and as to why the Town Center Master Plan is needed 

· After receiving the public’s input, Ciaccio will put a final Master Plan together. 
· Council will also make it clear that it’s the developers that will buy the land and build the areas property

· Council also agreed to add the balance of Oakbrook Mobile Home Park area to the Town Center Master Plan boundaries

C.1.d. Bob Rampulla moved to not set public input meetings for the Town Center Master Plan until meeting with Dave Ciaccio in November, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried.
City Council will review Dave Ciaccio’s Preliminary Town Center Master Plan presentation on November 3, 2008 @ 5:30 PM
Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
